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Hello. I am writing you to see about having a stop sign put in at York St and Bay St in
Beaverton. It currently has a stop sign at Bay St going over York. However, there is lots of
traffic from the Flex N Gate including large truck and trailers that do not follow the posted
speed signs. This concerns me as my children are at an age now they wish to ride bikes and
play basketball at the end of the driveway and due to the downhill decline of Bay street East. I
am terrified as a parent that a ball could roll, or a bike could pick up speed too quickly and no
one is going slow enough to successfully stop. I am only 1 parent but there are at least 4 other
families on this side of the street that have children's playing hockey or basketball or riding
bikes as well. In the summer folks take our street to avoid the main street and Osborne traffic
to cut the wait time.  I want to suggest a four-way stop at this intersection. And am reaching
out to you so see how I would go about having this looked at more seriously. Or how can we
monitor the speeding issue here more seriously.

Many Thanks,

Jessica Clark


